
“And let us not be weary in well 
doing: for in due season we shall 
reap, if we faint not.”  The month of 
May brought with it a little reminder of 
how ministry used to be pre-COVID.  
We are still very much hand-tied with 
the restrictions the government has 
placed on us, but we have been able 
to see some wonderful spiritual 
fruit along the way.  The first 
Sunday in May, we had two 
adult ladies walk the aisle for salvation.  
One was a friend of one of our faithful 
church members.  It always thrills my 
heart to see our people actively 
involved in bringing folks to church.  
The second lady had been coming for 

a couple of weeks.  She lives close 
enough to walk to church and had 
raised her hand for salvation in 
previous services.  But on this day, 

Bernadette Henfield was finally 
ready to accept Jesus Christ 
as her Lord and Savior.  We 

were also able to once-again 
honor all of the mothers that 
were in the service on Mother’s 

Day.  The Bahamas is a very 
matriarchal society and Mother’s Day 
attendance can often be larger than 
Easter or Christmas.  On the last 

Sunday of May we had a baptism 
service.  There were four ladies that 

followed the Lord in Believer’s 

Baptism.  They also officially joined the 
membership of Beacon Baptist 
Church.  The month of June has been 
slower than what we are normally 
accustomed to.  Typically, we would 
be having church picnics, fellowships, 
and our annual VBS Sports Camp.  
Unfortunately, because of the 
restrictions, we were not able to have 
any of these activities.  Tourism has 
slowly been increasing, and I am 
praying that come September we will 
have a majority of these restrictions 
removed.  We are trusting the Lord for 
direction and wisdom.  Please keep 
Heather and I in your prayers as we 
prepare for August when we will have 
two of our kids leaving us for college.
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PRAYER REQUESTS:


• Pray for our church people who 
have lost their jobs.


• Pray that the church will be able 
to fully resume all services and 
ministries.


• Pray for wisdom as we minister in 
2021 with still many unknowns.


• Pray for Audrey and Ian as they 
prepare for college in August. 
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